
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

June 28, 2017
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
John Fabian, President – Steubenville Township
Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline

Ron Emerson, Yorkville


Township





Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County  

Paul Cesaro, Cross Creek Township
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Mark Clark, R- Island Creek Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Wayne Elverd, R- Knox Township
Dorothy Blaner, R-Toronto




Rick Richetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Tim Miller, A-Toronto




Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township



Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mayor David Gaffney- R-Bloomingdale


Larry DeLuca R-Warren Township
Darla Pletcher- A-Bloomingdale 



Gini Chandler, R-Wayne Township
Barbara Glessner, R-Empire




Russell Crowe, A-Irondale




STAFF
George Irvin, Mingo Junction



Martin Sohovich, Director
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Tabatha Glover-Administrative Assistant
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria




Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



GUEST
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Kay Hilderbrand, Amsterdam
Carlo Agresta, Smithfield




Clay Merrin- Jefferson County Engineer
Mike Roth, R-Tiltonsville




Nikki Hasbell, Smithfield
OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF May 24, 2017 MEETING








A motion was made by Phil Jordan, Ross Township to accept the minutes of the May 24, 2017 meeting; seconded by Barb Glessner, Empire; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS


President Fabian announced that there were no communications to report. 
COMMITTEE REPORT


President Fabian also announced that there are no committee reports to report on. 
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Martin - A couple of things, let’s start with wins. We have been informed that the RPIG or residential public infrastructure grant for the Brilliant water project was approved by the state for $500,000. Also, for the court house restoration, the commissioners received a check for $50,000 for the Rover Pipeline Grant. Tomorrow at the commissioner’s meeting we will be announcing the award for the Irondale Community Building renovations project. The winner was TS Electric out of Richmond. They will be doing the electrical and HVAC upgrades for the Irondale building. Also we were able to move up from a pre-app to a full application for the County Road 7B George’s Run project for Critical Infrastructure. I consider that a positive sign, but at this point we have not been informed of any decisions on that grant application. 

As I mentioned in previous meetings for critical infrastructure, this year is in three rounds. We can submit up to two applications at a time and we are allowed to have up to two projects at a time. We need to look for projects that we can submit. 


Land bank- We currently have a bid spec out for an additional 10 demolitions mainly in the Southern part of the county. In October we plan to have another round of 15 demolitions mainly in the North and Central parts of the county. We are trying to spend the money that we have to meet the various quotas that we have from the state. We are moving aggressively on that. Another 40 demolitions are planned in 2018. That will bring our total to over 100 demolitions. I call it share the wealth. My plan or intention was to spread this around to good neighborhoods throughout as many jurisdictions that are in our targeted areas. By this time at the end of the year we will have demolitions accomplished in 19 different jurisdictions within the county. Also, Domenick had agreements with three of the villages for maintenance of lots; Adena, Smithfield, and Dillonvale. We are working with them to make sure they actually do the work because these properties are inspected by the state and we were recently caught in a few cases here in Steubenville for certain lots that did not pass. We had to spend a few dollars to fix some issues. Lot maintenance is a real function of the land bank. The state pays for part of that so they expect the lots to be maintained. 


People who have rental properties like to rehab and flip properties. The land bank is now into rehabs. We are establishing a process for rehabbing properties. The first save in this case is a property in Mingo; 246 Hallock. We are finishing up the overall pricing and opportunity for that. Our second one is up in Bergholz; 333 3rd Street, We will be starting that next week. It is an old Victorian. We are also looking at a couple of other properties in Steubenville for rehabs. Our objective is to acquire the property, make the assessment as to what it is going to take to bring it to livable standards. They will be offered at a relatively low cost. The rehabber is responsible to accept our plan for the rehab including dates for completing the work. The deed for the property is kept in escrow. If they do everything, the property is transferred to them. If they do not, then the land bank keeps the property. 

The land bank is also looking for donations. The easiest process for us for properties is either the case where there is a tax foreclosure; a very clean situation for us, or the case of a donation of a property. We are looking for clear titles. We are looking for donations where we can either rehab the property or do a demolition. If you have something in your areas that you want to talk about, then we can do that. The preference is demolitions or properties that are in good neighborhoods. It is easier for us to have an impact with that. It is also easier for us to transfer the property once that demolition or rehab is completed. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tabatha- As of the end of May total expenditures were $9,288.96. Cash balance as of May 31st was $95,652.65. 
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NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be Wednesday, September 27, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Phil Jordan, Ross Township to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Dorothy Blaner, Toronto; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
David J. Mitchell, Secretary






As per Tabatha Glover
